#### SỞ GIÁO DỤC VÀ ĐÀO TẠO THÁI NGUYÊN KỲ THI TUYỂN SINH LỚP 10 THPT CHUYÊN NĂM HỌC 2015 - 2016

# MÔN THI: TIẾNG ANH (dành cho tất cả các thí sinh) Ngày thi: 12/6/2015

Thời gian làm bài: 90 phút (không kể thời gian giao đề)

# ĐỀ CHÍNH THỰC

## (Thí sinh làm bài trực tiếp vào đề thi theo hướng dẫn dưới mỗi câu)

Đi	ểm	Giám khảo số 1 (họ tên, chữ ký)	Giám khảo số 2 (họ tên, chữ ký)	Số phách (do chủ tịch HĐ ghi)
Bằng số	Bằng chữ	***		
			-	

Bài thi này gồm có 4 trang được đánh số từ 1 - 4. Thí sinh kiểm tra số trang bài thi trước khi làm bài.

### I. Choose the word which has the underlined part pronounced differently from the rest.

Example: Answer: 0		b <u>a</u> d C. 1	m <u>a</u> ny I	D. manage	
<ol> <li>A. c<u>ir</u>cus</li> <li>A. s<u>ig</u>ht</li> <li>A. claim<u>ed</u></li> <li>A. <u>ch</u>ildren</li> <li>A. <u>e</u>nergy</li> </ol>	B. <u>ear</u> th B. m <u>i</u> neral B. walk <u>ed</u> B. <u>ch</u> air B. <u>e</u> ruption	C. cr <u>ea</u> C. m <u>ig</u> l C. laug C. ma <u>c</u> C. <u>e</u> xte	nt h <u>ed</u> <u>h</u> ine	D. t <u>er</u> m D. dev <u>i</u> ce D. help <u>ed</u> D. <u>ch</u> est D. r <u>e</u> place	
1.	2.	3.	4.	5.	

#### II. Fill in each numbered blank ONE suitable word.

People have recycled materials throughout history. Metal tools......(6)..... weapons have been melted, reformed, and reused since they came in use thousands of years...(7)..... The iron, steel, and paper industries have almost always ....(8).... recycled materials.

Recycling saves ....(9).... by reducing the need to process new materials. The amount of energy saved in ....(10).... one aluminum can is equal to the energy in the gasoline that would fill half of that same......(11).... To make an aluminum can from the recycled metal takes only 5 percent of the total energy needed to produce the same aluminum can....(12)..... unrecycled materials. Recycled paper and paperboard require 75 percent.....(13).....energy to produce than new products. Significant energy savings result in the recycling of steel and glass, as well.

Recycling also....(14)....pollution because recycling a product creates less pollution ....(15).... producing a new one. For every ton of newspaper recycled, 7 fewer kilograms of air pollutants are pumped into the atmosphere.

6.	7.	8.	
9.	10.	11.	
12.	13.	14.	
15.		*	* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

in. Choose the	correct answer.			
16. She is really	interested in havin	g a Tet holide	y in Vietnam,	
			y iii v ieinam,	
17. My mother as	sked meTV	too much	C. does she	D. doesn't she
A. not to watch	ing Raic	d not week 1	C. not to watch	
18. She did not to	urn the fauce	a not waten	C. not to watch	D. to not watch
A. on	B. in	t when she le		
	D. III		C. up	D. off
A. disappointing	that the people have	ve spoiled the	beach.	
20 Huong wishes	B. dis	appointed	C. disappointedl	y D. disappointingly
A to have			C. disappointedly close friend in hosp	ital.
21 Troill b	B. hav	/e	C. had	D. having
A. to have 21. I will be in tro	uble if I m	ly passport.		D. naving
2 I. 103C	H will	loca	C. lost	D. would lose
22. We couldn't go	for a picnic as pla	anned	it was raining hard.	D. would lose
	R hut		A 1	
23. At last I have f	ound the informat	ion that I was	looking	D. so
24. The unit of	used in the IIS	A is dollar	C. for	D. after
A. currency	B. mon	na is dollar.		
25. I suggest	a walk in the mort	1ey	C. change	D. bank-note
A. have	. a waik iii iile pari	К.		
	B.had		C. to have	D. having
26. She asked me A. what	I could speal	k other langua	ages.	ь
Tr. Wildt	Rif		O 4	D. who
27. I am afraid that	these regulations l	have to be	with.	2. WIIO
11. Complied	R prove	idad	0 0 .	D. met
A 1-1	my new car, he wa	iswith	envv.	D. met
28. When Bill saw i	H OTOO	iswith	envy.	
29. When they retire	H OTOO	iswith	envy.	D. white
29. When they retire A. mansion	B. green ed they bought a ti	aswith n inyin th	envy. C. yellow e country.	D. white
29. When they retire A. mansion 30. I want everybod	B. green ed they bought a ti	aswith n inyin th	envy.	
29. When they retire	B. green ed they bought a ti B. bungs y to listen	aswith inyin th alow	envy. C. yellow e country. C. shack	D. white D. barn
29. When they retire A. mansion 30. I want everybod	B. green ed they bought a ti	aswith inyin th alow	envy. C. yellow e country.	D. white
29. When they retire A. mansion 30. I want everybod	B. green ed they bought a ti B. bungs y to listen	aswith inyin th alow ul	envy. C. yellow e country. C. shack C. careless	D. white D. barn
29. When they retire A. mansion 30. I want everybod A. care	B. green B. bung: B. bung: y to listen B. carefi	aswith inyin th alow	envy. C. yellow e country. C. shack	D. white D. barn
29. When they retire A. mansion 30. I want everybod A. care	B. green ed they bought a ti B. bungs y to listen	aswith inyin th alow ul	envy. C. yellow e country. C. shack C. careless	D. white D. barn D. carefully
29. When they retire A. mansion 30. I want everybod A. care	B. green ed they bought a ti B. bungs y to listen B. carefi  17.	aswith in the alow	envy. C. yellow e country. C. shack C. careless  19. 24.	D. white D. barn D. carefully
29. When they retire A. mansion 30. I want everybod A. care	B. green B. bung: B. bung: y to listen B. carefi	aswith in the alow ul	envy. C. yellow e country. C. shack C. careless	D. white D. barn D. carefully
29. When they retire A. mansion 30. I want everybod A. care  16. 21.	B. green ed they bought a ti B. bungs y to listen B. careft  17.  22.  27.	aswith a land allowin the allow	c. yellow e country. C. shack C. careless  19. 24. 29.	D. white D. barn D. carefully  20. 25. 30.
29. When they retire A. mansion 30. I want everybod A. care  16. 21.	B. green ed they bought a ti B. bungs y to listen B. careft  17.  22.  27.	aswith a land allowin the allow	c. yellow e country. C. shack C. careless  19. 24. 29.	D. white D. barn D. carefully  20. 25. 30.
29. When they retire A. mansion 30. I want everybod A. care  16. 21.	B. green ed they bought a ti B. bungs y to listen B. careft  17.  22.  27.	aswith a land allowin the allow	c. yellow e country. C. shack C. careless  19. 24. 29.	D. white D. barn D. carefully  20. 25. 30.
29. When they retire A. mansion 30. I want everybod A. care  16. 21. 26.  IV. There is a mista correct them.	B. green B. bungs y to listen	18. 23. 28. derlined part	c. yellow e country. C. shack C. careless  19. 24. 29.	D. white D. barn D. carefully  20. 25.
29. When they retire A. mansion 30. I want everybod A. care  16. 21.	B. greer ed they bought a ti B. bungs y to listen	18. 23. 28. derlined part	c. yellow e country. C. shack C. careless  19. 24. 29.	D. white D. barn D. carefully  20. 25. 30.
29. When they retire A. mansion 30. I want everybod A. care  16. 21. 26.  IV. There is a mista correct them. Example: 00. I has b	B. green ed they bought a ti B. bungs y to listen	aswith a linyin the alow line line line line line line line line	c. yellow e country. C. shack C. careless  19. 24. 29.	D. white D. barn D. carefully  20. 25. 30.
29. When they retire A. mansion 30. I want everybod A. care  16. 21. 26.  IV. There is a mista correct them. Example: 00. I has b	B. greer ed they bought a ti B. bungs y to listen	aswith a linyin the alow line line line line line line line line	c. yellow e country. C. shack C. careless  19. 24. 29.  ts of each sentence.	D. white D. barn D. carefully  20. 25. 30.
29. When they retire A. mansion 30. I want everybod A. care  16. 21. 26.  IV. There is a mista correct them. Example: 00. I has b A Answer: 00	B. green ed they bought a ti B. bungs y to listen  B. careful 17.  22.  27.  ke in the four under the learning Engli B  D. A — have been	aswith of inyin the alowin the alowin the alowin the alowin the alow	envy. C. yellow e country. C. shack C. careless  19. 24. 29.  ts of each sentence.	D. white D. barn D. carefully  20. 25. 30.
29. When they retire A. mansion 30. I want everybod A. care  16. 21. 26.  IV. There is a mista correct them. Example: 00. I has b A Answer: 00	B. green ed they bought a ti B. bungs y to listen  B. careful 17.  22.  27.  ke in the four under the learning Engli B  D. A — have been	aswith of inyin the alowin the alowin the alowin the alowin the alow	envy. C. yellow e country. C. shack C. careless  19. 24. 29.  ts of each sentence.	D. white D. barn D. carefully  20. 25. 30.
29. When they retire A. mansion 30. I want everybod A. care  16. 21. 26.  IV. There is a mista correct them. Example: 00. I has b A Answer: 00  31. They gave us a log	B. green ed they bought a ti B. bungs y to listen  B. careful 17.  22.  27.  ke in the four under the seen learning English B. A. have been to finformation, many to finfo	aswith a linyin the alow linyin the alow line line line line line line line line	c. yellow e country. C. shack C. careless  19. 24. 29.  ts of each sentence.	D. white D. barn D. carefully  20. 25. 30.
29. When they retire A. mansion 30. I want everybod A. care  16. 21. 26.  IV. There is a mista correct them. Example: 00. I has b A Answer: 00  31. They gave us a log	B. green ed they bought a ti B. bungs y to listen  B. careful 17.  22.  27.  ke in the four under the seen learning English B. A. have been to finformation, many to finfo	aswith a linyin the alow linyin the alow line line line line line line line line	c. yellow e country. C. shack C. careless  19. 24. 29.  ts of each sentence.	D. white D. barn D. carefully  20. 25. 30.
29. When they retire A. mansion 30. I want everybod A. care  16. 21. 26.  IV. There is a mista correct them. Example: 00. I has b Answer: 00 31. They gave us a low 32. Either my mother A	B. greer ed they bought a ti B. bungs y to listen B. careft  17.  22.  27.  ke in the four und een learning Engli B D. A → have been t of information, m and nor my father wan	aswith alowin th alow 23. 28.  derlined part chart was a constant of that was a constant of the constant	c. yellow e country. C. shack C. careless  19. 24. 29.  ts of each sentence.  as useless. D n engineer.	D. white D. barn D. carefully  20. 25. 30.  Find the mistakes and
29. When they retire A. mansion 30. I want everybod A. care  16. 21. 26.  IV. There is a mista correct them. Example: 00. I has b Answer: 00 31. They gave us a low 32. Either my mother A	B. greer ed they bought a ti B. bungs y to listen B. careft  17.  22.  27.  ke in the four und een learning Engli B D. A → have been t of information, m and nor my father wan	aswith alowin th alow 23. 28.  derlined part chart was a constant of that was a constant of the constant	c. yellow e country. C. shack C. careless  19. 24. 29.  ts of each sentence.  as useless. D n engineer.	D. white D. barn D. carefully  20. 25. 30.  Find the mistakes and
29. When they retire A. mansion 30. I want everybod A. care  16. 21. 26.  IV. There is a mista correct them. Example: 00. I has b A Answer: 00  31. They gave us a log A  32. Either my mother A  33. Despite of the increase.	B. green ed they bought a ti B. bungs y to listen  B. careful 17.  22.  27.  ke in the four und een learning English B. D. A — have been tof information, man and more my father wan bease in air fares, no ease ease ease ease ease ease ease eas	aswith in the linyin the liny	c. yellow e country. C. shack C. careless  19. 24. 29.  ts of each sentence.  as useless. D n engineer. D ill prefer to travel by	D. white D. barn D. carefully  20. 25. 30.  Find the mistakes and
29. When they retire A. mansion 30. I want everybod A. care  16. 21. 26.  IV. There is a mista correct them. Example: 00. I has b A Answer: 00  31. They gave us a log A  32. Either my mother A  33. Despite of the increase.	B. green ed they bought a ti B. bungs y to listen  B. careful 17.  22.  27.  ke in the four und een learning English B. D. A — have been tof information, man and more my father wan bease in air fares, no ease ease ease ease ease ease ease eas	aswith in the linyin the liny	c. yellow e country. C. shack C. careless  19. 24. 29.  ts of each sentence.  as useless. D n engineer. D ill prefer to travel by	D. white D. barn D. carefully  20. 25. 30.  Find the mistakes and
29. When they retire A. mansion 30. I want everybod A. care  16. 21. 26.  IV. There is a mista correct them. Example: 00. I has b Answer: 00 31. They gave us a low 32. Either my mother A	B. green ed they bought a ti B. bungs y to listen  B. careful 17.  22.  27.  ke in the four und een learning English B. D. A — have been tof information, man and more my father wan bease in air fares, no ease ease ease ease ease ease ease eas	aswith in the linyin the liny	c. yellow e country. C. shack C. careless  19. 24. 29.  ts of each sentence.  as useless. D n engineer. D ill prefer to travel by	D. white D. barn D. carefully  20. 25. 30.  Find the mistakes and
29. When they retire A. mansion 30. I want everybod A. care  16. 21. 26.  IV. There is a mista correct them. Example: 00. I has b  Answer: 00  31. They gave us a loo  32. Either my mother A  33. Despite of the incr A  34. I was looking forw A  B	B. green ed they bought a ti B. bungs y to listen B. careft  17.  22.  27.  ke in the four und een learning Engli B D. A → have been t of information, m anor my father wan ease in air fares, n yard to the film but	aswith a inyin the alow alow alow alow alow alow alow alow	c. yellow e country. C. shack C. careless  19. 24. 29.  ts of each sentence.  as useless. D n engineer. D ill prefer to travel by sentence disappointing	D. white D. barn D. carefully  20. 25. 30.  Find the mistakes and
29. When they retire A. mansion 30. I want everybod A. care  16. 21. 26.  IV. There is a mista correct them. Example: 00. I has b A Answer: 00  31. They gave us a log A  32. Either my mother A  33. Despite of the increase.	B. green ed they bought a ti B. bungs y to listen B. careft  17.  22.  27.  ke in the four und een learning Engli B D. A → have been t of information, m anor my father wan ease in air fares, n yard to the film but	aswith a inyin the alow alow alow alow alow alow alow alow	c. yellow e country. C. shack C. careless  19. 24. 29.  ts of each sentence.  as useless. D n engineer. D ill prefer to travel by sentence disappointing	D. white D. barn D. carefully  20. 25. 30.  Find the mistakes and

e e e e		9	
31.	3:	2.	,
33.	3.	4.	
35.			-
V. Give the correct form of the wo	ords in brackets		
36. She isthan her elder sist			
37. Michael Jackson is her favourite	` 0,		
38. If wethe water, we will have	ave no fresh water to	use. (pollution)	
39. I don't really think he has the	to do this job.	(able)	
40. I enjoyed the book very much be	ecause it was so	(read)	
36.	3'	7.	
38.	39	Э.	
40.			
VI. Read the following passage an			
"Women hold up half the sky' perhaps women do more than the sh	. I ms is an old Cm	inese saying. Howev	er, research snows that
Fifty percent of the world's por			ds of all working hours
the work is done by women. They	lo most of the domes	tic work, for example	e, cooking and washing
clothes. Millions also work outside	the home. Women ho	old forty percent of th	ne world's jobs. For this
work, they earn only 40 to 60 percentages	ent as much as mer	n, and of course they	y earn nothing for their
domestic work.			
In developing countries, where			
more than half of the food. In Africa			
In parts of Africa, this is a typic	cal day for a village v	voman. At 4.45 a.m s	she gets up, washes, and
eats. It takes her half an hour to wa	lk to the fields, and	she works there unti	3.00 p.m. She collects
firewood until 4.00 p.m then comes	other have Energy 6.2	ds the next hour and	a half preparing food to
cook. Then she collects water for an an hour washing the dishes. She goe	otte hed at 0.20 n m	o to 8.30 she cooks.	After dinner, she spends
41. What is "domestic work"?	s to bed at 9.50 p.m.		
A. housework	B. firework	C. homework	D. gardening
42. The average woman earns		C. Hollie Work	D. gardening
A. more than	B. less than	C. the same as	D. the most
43. In Africa, women do of			
A. four-fifths	B. three-fourths	C. two-thirds	D. one-fifth
44. What is NOT mentioned as the v	ork of a village wom	an in Africa?	
A. working in the fields		llecting firewood	

3

44.

43.

D. preparing food for children going to school

45.

B. Women work in the field

D. The role of women

C. bringing water home

C. The work of women

41.

45. What is the main topic of the passage?

A. Women work outside the home

42.

VII. Finish each of the following sentences in such a way that it means exactly the same as the sentence printed before it.  46. "Do you know where Tony is?", I asked my brother.
I asked my brother
47. She didn't answer the phone because she was in the bath.
If she
48. A train leaves at 8 o'clock every morning.
There is
49. You should take two tablets every four hours.
Two tablets should
50. He would prefer you to pay him immediately.
He'd rather

Total mark: 50 correct answers = 10 marks
The end

### SỞ GIÁO DỤC VÀ ĐÀO TẠO THÁI NGUYÊN KỲ THI TUYỂN SINH LỚP 10 THPT CHUYÊN NĂM HỌC 2015 - 2016

# MÔN THI: TIẾNG ANH (dành cho tất cả các thí sinh) Ngày thi: 12/6/2015

Thời gian làm bài: 90 phút (không kể thời gian giao đề)

# ĐÁP ÁN ĐỀ CHÍNH THỰC

# ( Mỗi câu đúng được 0,2 điểm/10 điểm)

Đi	ểm	Giám khảo số 1 (họ tên, chữ ký)	Giám khảo số 2 (họ tên, chữ ký)	Số phách (do chủ tịch HĐ ghi)
Bằng số	Bằng chữ			( sin i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i
		*		
				i

Bài thi này gồm có 4 trang được đánh số từ 1 - 4. Thí sinh kiểm tra số tờ bài thi trước khi làm bài.

I. Choose the word Example: ( Answer: 0	00. A. m <u>a</u> n B. b <u>a</u> d	l <b>ined part prono</b> C. m <u>a</u> ny	unced differently from the rest. D. manage
1. A. c <u>ir</u> cus	B. <u>ear</u> th	C. creature	D. term
2. A. s <u>ig</u> ht	B. mineral	C. might	D. device
3. A. claim <u>ed</u>	B. walk <u>ed</u>	C. laugh <u>ed</u>	D. help <b>ed</b>
4. A. <u>ch</u> ildren	B. <u>ch</u> air	C. ma <b>ch</b> ine	D. <u>ch</u> est
5. A. <u>e</u> nergy	B. <u>e</u> ruption	C. extensive	D. replace

1. C	2. B	3. A	4. C	5. A
	L	L		

### II. Fill in each numbered blank ONE suitable word.

People have recycled materials throughout history. Metal tools......(6)..... weapons have been melted, reformed, and reused since they came in use thousands of years...(7)..... The iron, steel, and paper industries have almost always ....(8).... recycled materials.

Recycling saves ....(9).... by reducing the need to process new materials. The amount of energy saved in ....(10).... one aluminum can is equal to the energy in the gasoline that would fill half of that same......(11).... To make an aluminum can from the recycled metal takes only 5 percent of the total energy needed to produce the same aluminum can....(12)..... unrecycled materials. Recycled paper and paperboard require 75 percent.....(13).....energy to produce than new products. Significant energy savings result in the recycling of steel and glass, as well.

Recycling also ....(14)......pollution because recycling a product creates less pollution....(15)....producing a new one. For every ton of newspaper recycled, 7 fewer kilograms of air pollutants are pumped into the atmosphere.

6. and	7. ago	8. used
	PROF.	

9. energy	10. recycling	11. can
12. from	13. less	14. reduces
15. than		

III.	Choose the correct She is really interest	et answer.	Fat holid	av in Vie	tnam	?	
	Sne is really intere	B. isn't she	let nond	C. does s	she	D. do	esn't she
	My mother asked						
17. N	not to watching	B did not w	vatch	C. not to	watch	D. to	not watch
10	She did not turn	the faucet when					
		B. in		C. up		D. of:	f
	a. on We arethat the			-			
19.	A. disappointing Huong wishes she	B disappoi	nted the	C disap	pointedly	D. di	sappointingly
70 20	. disappointing	b. disappoi	ricit her c	lose frie	nd in hospi	tal.	11 07
ZU.	Huong wishes sin	B. have	isit itei c	C. had	rec in inser	D. ha	ving
_	A. to have			C. Had		2.10	
	I will be in trouble	e ir 1tiy pass <sub>l</sub> B. will lose		C. lost		D. w	ould lose
<i>F</i>	A. lose				ing hard	2,	
22.	We couldn't go fo	r a picnic as piani	ileait	C. becau	ing nara.	D. sc	
F	A. however	B. but	n that I r			D. 00	•
	At last I have four	nd the informatio	II tilat i v	C. for	11g	D. af	ter
I	A. up	B. at	1-11	C. 101		D. ui	ter
	. The unit ofus		ioliar.	Cahan	~~	D h	ank-note
	A. currency	B. money		C. chan	ge	D. 00	mix-note
	. I suggesta wa			C + 1.		D b	aving
	A. have	B.had	•	C. to ha	ve	D. 11	avnig
26	. She asked me	I could speak other	er langua	iges.		D. w	.h.a
1	A. what	B. if	_	C. that		D. W	no
27	. I am afraid that t	hese regulations h	have to be	ewıt	h.	ъ	L
	A. complied	B. provide	d	C. faced	i	D. m	iet
28	. When Bill saw m	y new car, he was	with	envy.		ъ	H V.
	A. blue	B. green		C. yello		D. w	nite
29	. When they retire	d they bought a ti	iny	in the co	untry.	<u> </u>	
	A. mansion	B. bungalo	w	C. shac	k	D.b	arn
30	). I want everybody	y to listen					
	A. care	B. careful		C. carel	ess	D. c	arefully
Ī	16. B	17. C	18. D		19. B		20. C
	21. A	22. C	23. C		24. A		25. D
ŀ	26. B	27. A	28. B		29. B		30. D

IV. There is a mistake in the four underlined parts of each sentence. Find the mistakes and correct them.

Example: 00.	I has been	learning	English	<u>for</u> 4	<u>years</u> .
<u></u>	A	В		C	D

Α

# Answer: 00. $A \rightarrow have been$

31. They gave us <u>a lot of information</u> , <u>most</u> of <u>that</u> A B C	t was <u>useless.</u> D					
32. <u>Either</u> my mother nor my father <u>wants</u> me <u>to l</u> A	be an <u>engineer</u> . D					
33. Despite of the increase in air fares, most people still prefer to travel by plane  A B C D  34. I was looking forward to the film but on fact it was rather disappointing.  A B C D  35. Never before have so many people in our country are interested in football.  A B C D						
31. C. that ->which  33. A. despite of -> despite/ in spite of	32. A. either ->neither 34. C. on -> in					
35. D. are interested -> been interested  V. Give the correct form of the words in brackets.						
<ul><li>36. She isthan her elder sister. (lazy)</li><li>37. Michael Jackson is her favourite(sing)</li></ul>						

40. I enjoyed the book very much	because it was so(read)	
36. lazier	37. singer	
38. pollute	39. ability	
40. readable		

## V. Read the following passage and choose the correct answer to each question.

38. If we.....the water, we will have no fresh water to use. (pollution)

39. I don't really think he has the.....to do this job. (able)

"Women hold up half the sky". This is an old Chinese saying. However, research shows that perhaps women do more than the share of "holding up the sky".

Fifty percent of the world's population are women, but in nearly two-thirds of all working hours, the work is done by women. They do most of the *domestic work*, for example, cooking and washing clothes. Millions also work outside the home. Women hold forty percent of the world's jobs. For this work, they earn only 40 to 60 percent as much as men, and of course they earn nothing for their domestic work.

In developing countries, where three-fourths of the world's population live, women produce more than half of the food. In Africa, 80 percent of all agricultural work is done by women.

In parts of Africa, this is a typical day for a village woman. At 4.45 am she gets up, washes, and eats. It takes her half an hour to walk to the fields, and she works there until 3.00 pm. She collects firewood until 4.00 pm then comes back home. She spends the next hour and a half preparing food to cook. Then she collects water for another hour. From 6.30 to 8.30 she cooks. After dinner, she spends an hour washing the dishes. She goes to bed at 9.30 pm.

41. What is "domestic work"?

A. housework

B. firework

C. homework

D. gardening

42. The average won	nan earnst	he average man.				
A. more than	B.	less than	C. the same as	D. the most		
43. In Africa, women	n do of all	of all agricultural work.				
A. four-fifths		three-fourths	C. two-thirds	D. one-fifth		
44. What is NOT mentioned as the work of a village woman in Africa?						
A. working in the fields			B. collecting firewood			
C. bringing water home			D. preparing food for children going to school			
45. What is the main topic of the passage?						
A. Women work outside the home.			B. Women work in the field.			
C. The work of women.			D. The role of women.			
41. A	42. B	43. A	44. D	45. C		

VI. Finish each of the following sentences in such a way that it means exactly the same as the sentence printed before it.

46. "Do you know where Tony is?", I asked my brother.

I asked my brother if he knew where Tony was.

47. She didn't answer the phone because she was in the bath.

If she hadn't been in the bath, she would have answered the phone.

48. A train leaves at 8 o'clock every morning.

There is a train that/which leaves/ leaving at 8 o'clock every morning.

49. You should take two tablets every four hours.

Two tablets should be taken every four hours.

50. He would prefer you to pay him immediately.

He'd rather you paid him immediately.

Total mark: 50 correct answers = 10 marks
The end